
From: Staffcoord <staffcoord@aa.org> 
Date: February 20, 2018 at 2:40:16 PM CST 
To: GMGSO-Greg Tobin <gmgso@aa.org> 
Subject: Communication from Greg Tobin February 20, 2018 

Dear General Service Conference Members: 

  

For some time, the General Service Board has been involved in litigation concerning the Printer’s Copy 

Manuscript of Alcoholics Anonymous. The Board has been in communication with Conference members 

throughout the year, whenever possible, and many of you have shared your thoughts on this matter. In our 

continuing effort to keep you up to date, we are pleased to share the following information relative to the 

successful resolution of this litigation. 

  

Today a stipulation was filed with the New York State Supreme Court by A.A.W.S. to voluntarily dismiss the 

case between Alcoholics Anonymous World Services, Inc. and the holder of the 1939 Printer’s Copy 

Manuscript of Alcoholics Anonymous, our Big Book. This stipulation was submitted in conjunction with the 

parties agreeing to settle and mutually release each other from the litigation. 

  

The parties have reached an agreement and believe this to be in their best interests. The General Service 

Board of Alcoholics Anonymous has approved a settlement and mutual release agreement in order to avoid the 

further expense, inconvenience, and uncertainty of continuing litigation. As the result of the 

agreement,  A.A.W.S. waives any claims to ownership of the Manuscript and will pay $135,000 to reimburse a 

portion of the holder’s out-of-pocket costs, expenses and legal fees associated with the action. 

  

The Boards understand that some members of the Fellowship will have many further specific questions about 

this legal issue. The Boards will be prepared to discuss their decisions and actions in the near future. At this 

time, we ask that you direct any questions and comments about the settlement to the Public Information desk 

at the General Service Office, so that all inquiries can be captured and responded to appropriately. 

  

Looking forward to continuing discussion on this important matter. 

  

Yours in service and fellowship, 

 



G. Gregory Tobin 

General Manager 

General Service Office of A.A. 
475 Riverside Drive 
New York, New York  10115 
Direct: (212) 870-3145 
www.aa.org 
  
DISCLAIMER: This email message and any attachments are for the sole use of the intended recipient(s). Any 
unauthorized review, use, disclosure, copying or distribution, without the express permission of the originator, is 
strictly prohibited. If you are not the intended recipient, please contact the sender by reply email and destroy all 
copies of the original message and any attachments. 


